The Mt. Airy Clay Breakers Garden Club met at 6:30 p.m. December 10, 2015 at the home of Connie Dalpra. There were 16 members and 2 guests present.

Program: Christmas dinner and gift exchange. We enjoyed a lovely pot luck dinner and conversation followed by the gift exchange and brief business meeting.

Gift Box Contest: There were 3 categories for judging.

Most Creative Gilda Allen
Best Use of Natural Material Pam Smart
Most Elegant Julie Harrison

Other members who participated were Jackie George, Mary Jane Bishop, Arminta Donovan and Dot Lower.

Membership: Connie Dalpra installed our new member, Lucille Gwynn and everyone welcomed her to the club.

Gilda Allen brought up planning a trip to the Biltmore which will be discussed further at the next meeting.

The next meeting will be January 14, 2016 at the home of Pat Hall.

Respectfully Submitted,

Mary Jane Bishop Recording Secretary